Date of Publication: 16th November 2009

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

MINUTES AND

RECORD OF DECISIONS 

	DATE OF MEETING
	11th November 2009
	From 7.00 pm to 8.35 pm


IN ATTENDANCE:

	Councillor Russell Roberts
	Community and Rural (Deputy Leader of the Council in the Chair)

	Councillor Alan Pote
	Public Protection

	Councillor Mark Dearing 
	Economy

	Councillor Cedwien Brown
	Environment

	Councillor Chris Smith-Haynes
	Housing Standards

	Councillor Mary Malin
	Partnerships, Performance and Resources

	Councillor Jonathan Bullock
	Customer Services and Communications


APOLOGIES:

	Councillor James Hakewill
	Leader of the Council


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:

	Councillors Freer and Zanger


DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (EXECUTIVE MEMBERS):

	None
	


DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (OTHER MEMBERS):

	None
	


DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (OFFICERS):

	None
	


	IMPORTANT NOTE

PLEASE NOTE: Decisions will become effective after 5.00 pm on Monday, 23rd November 2009 unless a request to call-in the decision has been made by then.




(Prior to the commencement of the meeting a two minute silence was held in memory of those who had fallen on active service)

(Mr Brendan Coleman, the new Head of Environmental Care, was welcomed to the meeting and introduced to the Executive)

	Decision No.


	Forward Plan

Ref No.

(if applicable)
	Agenda Item
	PRESENTATION BY VELUX – MODEL HOME 2020

	09.RD.29


	-
	-
	


The Chair welcomed Kevin Brennan and Paul Hicks from Velux to the meeting.

A presentation was given on Model Home 2020, a project which would be taking place in Rothwell with construction work commencing in 2010.  It was noted that the company had chosen Kettering for its project as the Council was so far in advance of other local authorities in the Country in its forward-thinking on green issues.
The Committee welcomed the project, which was centred around EU targets for zero-carbon homes, and thanked Mr Brennan and Mr Hicks for their attendance at the meeting.

	Decision No.


	Forward Plan

Ref No.

(if applicable)
	Agenda Item
	FORWARD PLAN AND WORK PROGRAMME

	09.RD.30


	-
	7
	


RESOLVED:
that the draft Forward Plan and Work Programme for the period 16th November 2009 to 31st March 2010 be noted.

	Decision No.


	Forward Plan

Ref No.

(if applicable)
	Agenda Item
	DELIVERING TOWN CENTRES: REGENERATION AND SUITE 16

	09.RD.31


	A09/002
	8
	


A report was submitted which updated members on progress with the Regeneration of Kettering Town Centre and progress that has been made with the Market Place Restaurants.

The report also presented the emerging conclusions of the scoping study for the Bowling Green Road sites and highlighted previous decisions made by the Executive and the Planning Policy Committee for a possible supermarket use as part of this redevelopment.

Some concern was expressed by speakers and members of the Committee that a range of options should be explored for the future use of the site.

SPEAKERS:

Councillor Derek Zanger




Mr Paul Ansell

RESOLVED:
that


(i)
continued progress on the regeneration of Kettering Town Centre through Suite 16 be endorsed;


(ii)
the aspirations for the Market Place Restaurants be noted;


(iii)
the emerging conclusions of the scoping study – and the criterion which support it – in respect of the wider regeneration of the town centre be recognised; and


(iv)
the previous decisions made by the Executive in respect of the future redevelopment of the Bowling Green Road sites, and the endorsement of Planning Policy Committee in 2008 for a possible range of uses as part of this redevelopment, be noted.

REASONS:

To note progress being made with the Market Place, Transport Strategy for Growth and the Market Place restaurants, and the outcome of the University Challenge.

Undertaking the scooping study was an essential element of the emerging Area Action Plan for the Town Centre.  It would form an integral part of the evidence base when the Area Action Plan went through the Examination in Public.

ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED

Being more specific at this stage about potential uses for the Bowling Green Road sites within the wider Cultural Quarter. 

(Councillor Brown joined the meeting at 7.15 pm)

	Decision No.


	Forward Plan

Ref No.

(if applicable)
	Agenda Item
	MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL STRATEGY, CORPORATE PRIORITIES AND PARTNERSHIPS

	09.RD.32


	A09/023
	9
	


A report was submitted which presented the Council's current medium Term Financial Strategy (MTFS); provided an outline of the budget projections and key budget drivers for 2010/11; provided a high level budget timetable for the 2010/2011 budget process and revisited corporate priorities.  The report also sought approval for a partnership working strategy.

Officers from the Finance team were thanked for their work.

RESOLVED:

that:-


(i)
the Golden Rules of the MTFS as outlined in the report be reaffirmed;


(ii)
the following be noted:-


(a)
the budget projections and key budget drivers


(b)
the budge timetable


(c)
the successes achieved to date as outlined in the appendix to the report


(d)
the need to close the gap between actual service standards and doorstep perceptions


(e)
the criticality of the key priorities going ahead, in particular those with high financial and timing risks such as the Growth Agenda and Suite 16


(f)
the current state of development of working with local partners and the opportunities it presented in this locality and possibly beyond


(iii)
the approach to partnership working as set out in the report be endorsed.

REASONS

The Council is currently in the preliminary stage of budget preparation for 2009/10.

There is a need to keep moving forwards on the growth agenda and Suite 16.

Since the corporate priorities were approved, the Council has delivered significant progress in all of its corporate priority areas.

It will be inevitable that the Council must work in partnership with other agencies.  Partnerships will provide an important avenue for delivering more efficient, effective and economic services.

ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED

None

	Decision No.


	Forward Plan

Ref No.

(if applicable)
	Agenda Item
	POP AND SHOP – REVIEW OF EFFECTIVENESS

	09.RD.33


	A08/019
	10
	


A report was submitted which advised members of the success of the Pop & Shop scheme in School Lane Car Park and which requested that consideration be given to the continuation of the scheme.

Members requested that the costs of a similar provision elsewhere in the town be investigated.

SPEAKER:

Mr Bill Burton

RESOLVED:

that the 15 Pop & Shop bays, charged at a rate of £0.10 per hour, in School Lane car park,  be retained, irrespective of any changes to the VAT system after 31st December 2009.

REASONS

To promote the viability of the town centre and to support and enable the regeneration of the town centre.

The draft Transport Strategy for Growth envisages increasing the total quantum of parking, on and off street, in the town centre.

To increase accessibility.

The opportunity to examine whether other Pop & Shop spaces can be provided, particularly on-street as part of the transport strategy could be investigated in future in conjunction with the County Council as highway authority.  This would fit in with the Council's modelling for recovery approach, following the credit crunch summit.

ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED

Not continuing the scheme.
Widening the scheme, and the additional strain on the budget this would entail.
Signed …………………………………

Chair
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